Senate Minutes

We resume our programming midway through discussion concerning the student health center:

Wiley inquires of Menown if there are ample opportunities for nursing majors to get experience working in the student health center.

-She replies that these opportunities are somewhat limited, but nursing students provide only a small resource by which the number of hours could be increased.  She goes on to suggest that perhaps the health center could provide better education programs in anticipation of peak times during which students get sick.

Esfeld inquires of Wiley if this should be charged to Student affaris.

-Wiley is considering an ad hoc position to deal explicitly with student health concern.

Hayes feels that Senate should meet with the Director of the Health Center before taking action.  He also feels that it’s understaffed, and that’s the fundamental problem.  He goes on to expound that the center should never DISCOURAGE students to go in to the center for appointments.  Feels the position, as an ad hoc, is needed.

Bates noticed that Senate intends to invite Director Higgins.  Wiley wants to discuss greater campus health issues by inviting relevant persons.  Scheduling conflicts have arisen, but that meeting is pending.  Bates goes on to point out that many of the issues involving the waiting can be faulted to the students not showing up to appointments.

Wiley disagrees with the “symptoms e-mail” because smaller things can often become large problems.  He is also unsure as to whatever became of the purported “online scheduling” program.

Esfeld is open to the idea of the position; she would like to know if this should be created before or after we get more information from the Director of the Student Health Center.  The straw poll reveals a somewhat divided senate, leaning towards “not” creating the position.

Wiley still wants to create it tonight.  Wants people who voted “not” to back up their positions.

Esenbado points out that in light of the understaffing, the Health Center should take a more preventative approach, since they have trouble with the strain that occurs when many students fall ill at once.  

Org Rep Brocker would like to create the position tonight, as it is pressing.  She proposes possibly increasing the student health center fee to cope with the rising costs of additional staff and resources.  Wiley points out that additional fees can harm enrollment.

Gov. Sumter echoes the need for preventative measures to offset the cold/flu season.

Hayes feels the position needs to exist regardless of what the Director has to say.  A student needs to be working on this 24/7.

Schutter is for waiting, because of her experience at the Staff Council.  They see students as being a little aggressive on matters such as these, and that waiting could be much more beneficial, encouraging cooperation.

Wickel agrees with Shcutter, that the creation would be premature and a little antagonistic.  Wiley presses as to how this is antagonistic.  Wickel points to the unilaterality of such an action, and how it could blind-sight the staff persons, leaving them out of the loop and feeling attacked.

Hogan says something that will go undocumented because he’s taking notes […]

Givogue feels that the matter is more pressing, and the position should be created now because of her personal experience with how professors handle sick students in relation to the Health Center.

Menown would like to change her vote to “not wait.”  She feels that it is not antagonistic, and it would be the best option to hit the ground running.  Higgins has a responsibility to work WITH the students, and this falls under that category.

Hladky voted “not”, because we do not know what actions are being taken right now.  Students can’t do much to press the issue is they have no clue what the current obstacles and hold-ups are.  

Lambert echoes Menown’s thoughts.  It would be helpful to have an individual dedicated to working purely on Student Health issues.  

Bates inquires about calling the office, and soliciting Director Higgins’ opinion.

Wiley conducts another straw poll.  Suggests new position… Confusion ensues.  Speaker Pro Tem Gilmore brings focus back to discussion.  Wiley continues down his list of concerns of student health.

Givogue suggests that the position’s resolution be put forth next meeting as a compromise.

Wiley will accept comments until Wednesday.  President Esfeld can create the position at her discretion, constitutionally.

Comm Director Summers moves to amend the agenda, adding a money motion.  It is allowed: She moves 110$ on Media Roundtable. Many people have been invited; more than before, to encourage turnout.  Money is just for food.  Motion passes.

Appointments:

Diversity Chair
Alice Jenkins is appointed to Diversity Chair.  Could not attend due to work, but will be able to attend future meetings.  President Esfeld reads her statement on experience with diversity on Truman’s campus.  Jenkins is available for a brief phone interview.

Givogue inquires about goals.

Jenkins wants to instill some stability into the committee, so that future chairs do not have to re-invent the wheel.  Networking will also be one of Jenkins’ priorities, to build a community and get Senate’s name “out there.”  Is aware of the time commitment.

Wiley inquires about Jenkins’ interest.

Jenkins was previously a member of the committee, as well as working with the MAC and McNair.  She also wants to make the committee stronger, and improve it for the future.

She is appointed.

New Business

Professor Ratings Resolution
Hayes – this went out late, so he will read the slate of questions which got the highest scores in the student survey.  Faculty Senate will be meeting this Friday to discuss the findings of the survey.  Thus, this will need to be passed tonight if at all possible.

Hayes moves to suspend standing rules; they are suspended.  A vote is taken.  The resolution passes 6-0-2.

Discussion Time on Elections

Esfeld is disappointed in the turnout.  Many people seemed interested, but few followed through.  She does not like the idea of appointing voting Senators, so the options are:

-Having a small body

-Having a special election

Wiley feels that freshman have too many options, and so perhaps Senate got lost in the wash.  Feels we should try the bold advertising once more in the spring before thinking about down-sizing the body.

Reports

Presidents

Thanks to those who helped hand out flyers.

Prof. Rating committee met and approved slate of questions.

Strategic Planning Committee is meeting this week (next Monday) to discuss ongoing changes.

Vice President

Sent a lot of e-mails.

SIC/SILO information forthcoming.

Special Guests Paino and Kelrick to attend the next meeting of the Senate.

Created a Facebook Group for President Dixon’s attendance.

Where did the other 20 interested persons go?  Senate is getting too small.

We should be a body of DOERS.  But not EVIL-DOERS.  We should not sit on our hands and wait.

Retreat is this Saturday from Noon to 11 PM.  GET EXCITED.  Submit requests for workshops.

Wiley will also be soliciting many organizations to send representatives.

Announcements

Sending people to a ACU conference (Esfeld, Wiley, Morrey).  Money will need to be moved eventually.  That means someone else will need to go to BOG.  Sujit and Dean Gilchrist will be guests later in October.

